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Date: Friday 23rd April 2021 
Dear FOI Applicant,  
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 7th April 2021 in which you asked:
The West Midlands PCC has published new figures on vehicle thefts at https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westmidlands-pcc.gov.uk%2Fnew-car-theft-figures-published%2F&amp;data=04%7C01%7CFreedom.Of.Information%40merseyside.police.uk%7C5f7b5a0a18524256c3c708d8f437d187%7Cf3955ea24c5d4e27ab8df6f577fa122d%7C0%7C1%7C637527867858810458%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&amp;sdata=2v3vJLpzILEB4S%2BQjX2ToZbzT7x7cEJZjd0OExyFZJk%3D&amp;reserved=0. 

I ask to be provided in excel format, your figures from 01/01/2017 to the present date, month on month by manufacturer:
•       % of all cars stolen

•       % of registrations

•       number of vehicles stolen 

On the web page % of registrations has a note 3 alongside the heading, but I don’t seem to be able to find the note, so my question is, do you know what % of registrations actually means?   If it is what I think, % of registrations of for the year at DVLA, is this something that West Mids. either the Force or PCC office do as part of normal business?
In response to your request, please see the information which provides the number of cars stolen by manufacturer and month accompanying this letter for your disclosure, documented in the attachment titled “FOI 105-21 – Figures on Vehicle Thefts – Attachment 1.” The attachment is a breakdown of the total number of cars available from the table within the publication, and can only be supplied in a PDF format. 
The below points from the publication still stand with the attachment, please refer to the publication for the specific areas these points relate too: 
1. This includes theft of motor vehicle offences, excludes burglary and robbery and other offences where motor vehicle taken.

2. This includes cars and some light goods vehicles.

3. Land Rover includes Range Rover. 
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner must also advise that this is the data which sits behind the publication, and therefore over time records can be updated and amended. In addition, this piece is a continuation of the previous piece of analysis which replicated the methods used originally to remain both consistent and comparable. 

The data reflects how information has been captured on Force systems, some data cleansing has taken place but there may be errors where vehicles haven’t been classified correctly or an incorrect manufacturer has been listed, for example. The number of cars stolen will not equal the total for theft of motor vehicle recorded crime, in some cases multiple stolen cars would be covered within one crime record. 

Further, the Department for Transport (DfT) data on registrations is subject to an end user license and can’t be shared. I can advise you to send a request to DfT for this data. 

In regards to your specific question on % of registrations/footnote 3 - within the publication manufacturers’ of stolen vehicles were expressed as a proportion of new registrations between 2010 and 2019. This was to serve as a proportion comparison for the yearly manufacturer percentage breakdowns. So, Ford vehicles accounted for 31% of thefts in 2020 but only accounted for 16% of cars registered between 2010 and 2019. Footnote (3) of the publication table refers to this: “3 - West Midlands force area data on new registrations from the Department for Transport. Includes cars and light goods vehicles.”
Further information on how the rates per registrations were calculated is also included within the publication table footnote (5): “5 - West Midlands force area data on new registrations from the Department for Transport 2010-2019. Includes cars and light goods vehicles.”
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: wmpcc@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken.
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.
Yours sincerely, 
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Alethea Fuller
Deputy Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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